
 

 

 

 

 

Dear 

Please find enclosed copies of letters from the UK EM Radiation Research Trust raising 

concerns about the Energy Bill and Smart Meters.   

The EM Radiation Research Trust letters were sent to the Secretary of State for Energy 

Security and Net Zero on 18th September 2023 and 17th October 2023.  I call on you to act on 

the information contained within both EM Radiation Research Trust letters and ask you to 

alert your colleagues to the risks associated with smart meters/wireless technology.  

EM Radiation Research Trust 18th September 2023 Letter of Complaint: 

https://www.radiationresearch.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/LETTER-OF-COMPLAINT-

ENERGY-BILL-1.pdf.  

EM Radiation Research Trust 17th October 2023 Letter of Response to the UK Government: 

https://www.radiationresearch.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/RRT-Response-to-

Government-Net-Zero-Zero-Choice.pdf 

Evidence along with scientific peer-reviewed published research raises concern about smart 

meters as follows:  

• Not suitable for those suffering with Electrosensitivity 

• Fire hazards. 

• Emit pulsed microwave radiation  

• Collect personal data of private activities in the home in violation of Article 8 of the human 

rights act (Rights to Privacy) 

• Can disrupt and disable medical devices such as pacemakers. (Outside scope of ICNIRP 

guidelines) 

• The ICNIRP guidelines do not protect sensitive groups or long-term exposure.  

Utility customers cannot lawfully be required to accept such hazards as a condition of 

receiving electric, gas, or water service.  

The Equality Act 2010 must be considered.  Discrimination complaints can be made if 

subjected to unlawful treatment (e.g., discrimination, harassment, or victimisation.) 

Consumers are protected under the discrimination act.  

https://www.gov.uk/discrimination-your-rights 
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Claims may arise for which the Government are responsible as authorising and administering 

the policies which were brought about. 

This Notice of Liability and the enclosed information are presented with honourable and 
peaceful intentions and are expressly for your benefit to provide you with due process, due 
diligence, and an opportunity to remedy this most serious matter.  
 
Sincerely, 


